
From: Lily Cogdill <LilyCogdill@scstatehouse.gov>
To: Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov>

Date: 9/20/2017 1:52:18 PM
Subject: FW: Lexington County Rotary

As information. Please let me know if the LG will need any of the items listed in the email below.
 
Thank you.
 
Lily
 

From: Lily Cogdill 
 
Sent: Friday, September 15, 2017 1:37 PM
 
To: 'Toribeth7@gmail.com' 
Subject: Lexington County Rotary
 
Hey,
Here are the details for the Lexington County Rotary meeting on 11/2. They hold their meetings at the Country Club 
of Lexington. The meeting officially begins at 7:30 am but Paul Scott will be there to help set up by 7:00 if needed. 
They would like to know if he would have a need for a projector and screen.
 
Format:
The Lieutenant Governor will have 15 minutes to speak and an additional 5 minutes for Q&A. The Rotary is non-
partisan so there is no lobbying or political agendas allowed at their meetings. However, he is certainly welcome to 
discuss his duties as Lt. Governor in an educational manner and/or any agenda items being addressed in upcoming 
sessions. Additionally, they would like to invite us to be their guest for breakfast. It is typically ready between 7:20 
and 7:30.
 
I am still waiting to confirm who the POC will be, but, I will let you know as soon as I find out.
 
 

 
Lily Cogdill
Director of Administration
Office of Lieutenant Governor
P.O. Box 142
Columbia, S.C. 29201
Ph. 803.734.2079
lilycogdill@scstatehouse.gov
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